
September 26th 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It is surprising to realise that we are almost halfway through this half term already!  The children have all settled brilliantly and are 
working really hard in their learning.  It has also been wonderful to see all the children beginning to play collectively together more, 
regardless of age or ability, and looking every bit like the Trannack family that we are.  They are really showing that they are becoming 
the kind, confident, curious and creative children we hope to nurture at Trannack through growing in our Citizen’s behaviours: Ready, 
Respectful, Safe, and our Learner’s behaviours: Responsible, Resilient and Resourceful. We certainly see these characteristics in our 
children each and every day. Thank you once again for all your support and continued efforts to encourage your children in their 
learning, especially reading with them or reminding them to read at home. 
 
All the best, 
Mr Boyes 
 
Mrs May 
This week we said a fond but sad farewell to our (now former) Executive Headteacher, Mrs May who has been working much more 
closely with us since the beginning of the summer term.  She will be missed by children and staff alike.  We would like to wish her all 
the best and hope to see her in the near future as she has offered to help out on school trips etc. 
 
Parent & Toddler Group - Our first session for this term takes place on Thursday of next week and will start at 10am.  Please contact 
Mrs Ross if you are interested, know someone who may be interested or have any questions: kerensa.ross@croftymat.org  
 
Open Day - We will be holding an open day which will take place on Wednesday 22nd October between 10am and 12 noon.  If you 
have friends or relatives who you think may be interested please pass on this information. 
 
Open Afternoon - Also on 22nd October at 2pm we would like to invite our current parents and families to an open 
afternoon.  This will enable your child/children to share their work with you and for you to hear what our vision and 
hopes are for the year ahead (and beyond).  
 
Photograph Consent - Please take a few minutes to look on Arbor and complete the photograph consents.  We need 
to ensure that we have the correct permissions for children to be in photographs which may be on the website or in 
the newsletter etc.  Thank you! 

 
20’s Plenty - We were very pleased to see the new 20mph speed limit is being enforced around Trannack. It’s quite 

alarming the speed we have seen some of the lorries, trucks and cars pass the school at.  However, we’re hoping the local 

community will adhere to 20mph making it a safer environment for everyone. 

 

Applying for a Place in a Secondary or Primary school - If your child is in Yr6 you will need to apply for a place in a secondary school by 

31st October 2025.  If your child is in Little Learners you will need to apply for a place in a primary school by 15th January 2026. 

 

Brownies & Rainbows - These clubs run on a Wednesday evening at Trannack.  Rainbows is for girls age 4 - 7 and Brownies is for girls 

age 7 - 10.  For further information and how to join your local group you can search the web site: girlguiding.org.uk/joinus  

 

Year 5/6 Residential - This year’s residential will take place at Porthpean Outdoor Education Centre, St Austell, from Wednesday 3rd 
June to Friday 5th June 2026. Although the programme is yet to be finalised, possible activities include kayaking and canoeing, mega 
SUP, caving experience, high ropes, climbing and laser tag. The total cost for this year’s trip will be £210.  
An initial ‘expression of interest’ letter was sent home earlier this week. Please return the slip attached to 
the letter as soon as possible if you would like your child to attend this year’s fantastic residential! 
Following this, a £50 non-refundable deposit will be required by February 2026. 

 

Fundraising update - As you will already be aware, we are currently in the process of attempting to raise 
money to buy and install a new trim trail for the main school field. The total cost of acquiring this type of 
equipment is considerable (between £10,000-£20,000). We have applied for lottery funding but need to 
make some amendments to our application before trying again. Unfortunately, this is a slow process! 
However, we would like to look at other ways to raise funds for this, such as through  and sponsorship 
events that we plan to hold throughout the year. Please look out for more information about these in the 
coming weeks. 

A reminder of the school times 

8am - Early Bird 

8:30 - Wake & Shake 

8:30 Children can arrive and wait in the 

playground with their parents. 

8:40 - Doors open 

8:45 - Registration 

15:15 - End of the day 

15:15—17:00 Kids Club 

 

Trannack Primary School 

www.trannack.croftymat.org 

 

Headteacher: Mr A Boyes 

adam.boyes@croftymat.org 
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Cookery Club 
The children had great fun making chocolate cookies last night.  They 

also learnt about weighing and measuring the ingredients. 



 

This week’s certificates go to…. 

 Nora in Godrevy ~ Learner of the week for working super hard and 

always being willing to share ideas and showing RESILIENCE at surf 

club. 

        Penny Godrevy ~ Citizen of the week for always being ready, 

respectful and safe! 

 Jimmy in Praa Sands ~ Learner of the week for super focus and a 

fantastic acrostic poem.  Keep it up! 

      Eddie in Praa Sands ~ Citizen of the week for always being 

ready to learn and listening carefully.  Keep it up! 

 

Attendance  

Whole school to date: 95.2% 

This week: 

Praa Sands Class ~ 96.1 % 

Godrevy Class ~ 94.2% 

Davey were the house point winners this week.  Well done! 



Storytime Online 

Scan the QR code and the link will take you to a 

video of the of the story being read aloud.  Click 

on this link: https://www.booksfortopics.com/

resources/storytime-online/ to see more books 

for all ages on this website. 

Trannack Reading Spine 

In addition to enjoying the 

ancient legend of Beowulf, 

Godrevy Class are reading ’The 

Genius of the Anglo-Saxons’ by 

Izzi Howell as the non-fiction text 

from their reading spine for this 

half term. 

 

https://www.booksfortopics.com/resources/storytime-online/
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Menu for week commencing 29/09/25 

 

School Uniform can be 
purchased from -  

www.hartpersonalised.com 

or 

www.myclothing.com  

 

 
School Meals 

£2.65 per day 

£13.25 per week 

Please pay via 

ParentPay. 

Free for YrR - Yr2 

£2.65 per day for  

Little Learners, Yr3, 

Yr4 ,Yr5 & Yr6. 

Diary Dates 

Parent & Toddler Group ~ 02/10/25, 10am 

Trannack Open Day ~ 22/10/25 

Last day of half term ~ 24/10/25 

INSET Day ~ Monday 03/11/25 

Back to school ~ Tuesday 04/11/25 

Flu immunisations ~ 13/11/25 

Chartwells Christmas Dinner ~ 11/12/25 

Rocksteady concert ~ Tue 16th December, 9am 

Last day of term 19/12/25 

 

INSET Day ~ 05/01/26 

Back to school ~ 06/01/26 

Yr5/6 Residential - 3rd, 4th & 5th June 
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